SDMC Meeting
October 17, 2016

Members Present: I. Gonzalez, E. Puente, E. Pantuliano, S. TerHarkel, Ms. Carrion, V. Landers, A. Manning,
D. Bentley, C. Nicklaus, A. Adams.

Meeting began at 3:30 P.M.

Safety and Security
Fire Drill — we will have one coming up soon in October. It may be obstructed. Please review
procedures.

Inclement Weather Plan — Mr. Smith is working out plans, we will practice this in the future.

Parking gate access - $10 for a lost card. The man is here today working on things. Gates will be
working soon.

Staff members mentioned their concerns with ants that seem to have invaded the building in various
areas,

Staff members are reminded that they need to be aware of their personal safety as we had a
neighborhood person mugged in the immediate area. Please keep valuables hidden

Budget
Recapture vote is coming November 8™,
935 students as of Monday, October 17,2016, This is 8 students short of our projected enrollment.
Attendance rate is currently 98.3%.
Final budget review is $28, 176. This will be sent back to the district if we don’t have 8 students enroll

in the next two weeks.

Curriculum and Staff Development

Early Dismissal date in November will be the Fall Festival.

Dual Language Visit — new rubric was created, feedback was provided based on rubric and observations.
Classroom environments were positive, and first grade has done a very good job of program implementation.
Suggested growth was implementation of writing in math and science. Dual Language teachers will also have
some staff development in November.

Dr. LaPrise wrote and received a $4,000 grant to be used with the dyslexia students. These funds
purchased a computer program for their use. These students will be pulled for 90 minutes each morning.

Minutes approved and meeting adjourned at 4:00 P.M.



